Dr. Wallace Lane, 1745 Indiana St., Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Lane:

I talked with your mother and with Dr. Canuteson regarding three of our students from Dr. Merehouse's class in "Personal Hygiene and Community Mealth".

We are terribly disappointed that you are not able to meet your classes but I am very sure that your philosophy is equal to the occasion. And Dr. Canuteson is sure that with a little more rest you will be able to get back on the job in good shape. Aside from the fact that the hospital needs you very badiy at this time, the parameunt consideration, of course, is you. I want you to know that we are pulling for you strongly and we hope that it will not be long before you will be back on the Hill in good shape.

With best wishes to you, I am

Sincerely yours,

FCA: AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.